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City of Greenville 
Audit Committee Meeting 

Wednesday, October 26, 2016 
City Hall, Room 337 

10:30am-11:30am 
Attendees: 

 

 Allen Thomas, Mayor (Chair)  Rose Glover, Council Member (V. Chair)  Rick Smiley, Council Member (Secretary) 

 Barbara Lipscomb, City Manager  Michael Cowin, Assistant City Manager  Bernita Demery, Director of Financial Services 

 Kimberly Branch, Financial Services Manager  Alisha McNeil, Internal Auditor  Michelle Thompson, Cherry Bekaert Auditor 

 Carlene Kamradt, Cherry Bekaert Auditor 

  
 

1. Introductions 
 

 
 

2. Review May 11, 2016 Audit Committee Meeting Minutes 
 

 
 

3. Results of Audit - Cherry Bekaert  
 2016  Management Recommendations 
 2016  Auditor’s Opinion 
 Results from FY 2016 Operations (Key Financial Results - Attached) 
 Computation of 14% of Unassigned General Fund Balance 

 

 

 

 

 
 

4. Questions and Answers 
 

 

 

 
5. Next Meeting – Wednesday, February 8, 2017 10am-11am 

 

 

 



 

City of Greenville 
Audit Committee Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 
City Hall, Room 337 

2:00pm-3:00pm 
Attendees: 

 

 Allen Thomas, Mayor (Chair)  Rose Glover, Council Member (V. Chair)  Rick Smiley, Council Member (Secretary) 

 Barbara Lipscomb, City Manager  Michael Cowin, Assistant City Manager  Bernita Demery, Director of Financial Services 

 Kimberly Branch, Financial Services Manager   Alisha McNeil, Internal Auditor  
  

 Michelle Thompson, Cherry Bekaert Auditor 

 Carlene Kamradt, Cherry Bekaert Auditor 
 

  
 

 
1. Review of February 10, 2016 Audit Committee Meeting Minutes 

 
The minutes were approved without exception by the committee. 

 
2. Audit Plan for 2016 Update – Cherry Bekaert  

  
Ms. Kamradt reviewed the FY 2016 audit plan with the Committee. She discussed the file exchange 
portal. This portal will give all Cherry Bekaert auditors the capability to review all audit files. 
Currently, the interim process is underway and Ms. Kamradt informed the Committee that meetings 
have been held with Bernita and Kimberly. It was highlighted that the trial balances from HTE will be 
transferred to MUNIS during this time as well. Cherry Bekaert Computer Control Specialists are in 
correspondence with the City’s IT staff to go through system controls. Ms. Thompson added that 
there are system controls that require additional procedures and the incremental costs for this year’s 
audit are related directly to this.  
 
Ms. Kamradt informed the Committee that the auditors are planning to sample May transactions now 
and June data in July. The full fieldwork is scheduled to take place in September, at which time it is 
expected that the Financial Services Department will have all needed documents uploaded to the file 
exchange portal. The planned date to have everything uploaded for Cherry Bekaert for year-end audit 
work is September 12th. In contrast to the prior year audit, the easier tasks for FY 2016 audit will be 
done in the Cherry Bekaert offices and the more intense work will be done on-site, stated Ms. 
Thompson. The reporting phase will follow the on-site work and the goal to be done with audit is 
October 31st.  
 
Council Member Smiley inquired to find out if there were any bonds to be issued during this year’s 
audit, since last year’s audit process required time pressure due to bond issuance. Mrs. Demery’s 
response was that the City is looking at General Obligation (GO) bonds for this year. Council 
Member Smiley followed up to find out if time pressure and additional expenses will be incurred this 
year as well. Mrs. Demery stated that last year those factors were as a result of the City aiming to be 
bank qualified, which will not be the case this year.  
 
The auditors then proceeded to go through several compliance changes that impact the current year 
including: 
  
Iran Divestment Act – Ms. Kamradt informed Mrs. Demery that there is a form that will be sent out 
by Cherry Bekaert with more information on this topic.  
 
GASB 73, 74 & 75 – Ms. Kamradt explained that the state obligations as it relates to actuarial 
calculations that concern GASB 73. Also, it was highlighted that in reference to GASB 74 & 75 there 
is a need to be communicating with actuaries this year to be prepared for next year. Mr. Cowin 



 

inquired to find out if the study will be affected by this. Mrs. Demery followed up stating yes, but the 
City is already in correspondence with Cavanaugh, which is the firm completing the study.  
 
Staff also went through a status update for each finding identified in 2015. Some highlights during 
this part of the discussion included Cherry Bekaert defining their role and activities in the audit 
process in comparison to City management staff. Also, Ms. Thompson mentioned that in this year’s 
audit Cherry Bekaert will be looking for and expecting corrections to have been made to last year’s 
findings. In particular, the deficit is expected to have decreased.   

  
Ms. Kamradt closed out discussions by asking if there were any concerns in regards to fraud that 
should be brought out.  
 

3. Federal Forfeiture Update 
 
Mrs. Demery confirmed that the federal documents were submitted to the Department of Justice back 
in March. There is no update from the Department of Justice at this time per Mrs. McNeil.  
 
Mr. Cowin asked how the Federal Forfeiture agreed upon procedure affects the audit. Ms. Kamradt 
responded that the grant thresholds have been changed. Also, there are changes to federal and state 
awards; there are requirements to report on face of schedule. The state has adopted some of the 
changes and a percentage of coverage has changed.  
 

4. Ethics and Code of Conduct Policy Update 
 

Mrs. Demery informed the committee that the Ethics policy is scheduled to be on the agenda for the 
June City Council agenda. Ms. Lipscomb added that she originally pulled the policy from the agenda 
out of concern and to ensure that all employees are held to the same standard in relation to the policy 
guidelines for GUC and City employees. A comparison was then given as to what GUC offers their 
employees versus what the City is proposing to adhere to in an ethics policy. It was stated that both 
GUC’s and the City’s personnel policies have an ethics policy embedded in them.  
 
Ms. Thompson clarified that the ethics policy comment was made in the FY 2015 Management Letter 
versus the “Audit Findings”. This comment suggested that there be a policy implemented that is 
consolidated to have an ethics and conflicts of interest policy in one. It was shared with the 
Committee that GUC has language in their employee personnel policy that explicitly defines the 
ethics policy. The recommendation will be made this year to GUC by Cherry Bekaert to have an 
ethics policy separate from the personnel policy. Ms. Thompson also stated that as the auditor, Cherry 
Bekaert is more concerned with the substance of the policy, not just the form. Mrs. Demery added 
that the HR Director has ensured that the policy will be given to incoming employees, which will 
occur at new employee orientation.  
                                                                   

5. Next Meeting – Wednesday, September 28, 2016 
 
There were no exceptions to the proposed meeting date. It is scheduled to be held at 2pm on the date 
proposed.                                                                                                   
 



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT

jharmon
Typewritten Text



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text

jharmon
Typewritten Text

jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT



jharmon
Typewritten Text
DRAFT




